
TERM  DATES

Term 1
Tue 31 Jan - Thu 6 Apr

Term 2
Mon 24 Apr - Fri 30 Jun

Term 3
Mon 17 Jul - Fri 22 Sep

Term 4
Mon 9 Oct - Fri 15 Dec

St John Bosco School
21 Clinton Street, New Plymouth. Phone (06) 758-3165

e-mail: office@sjb.school.nz, www.sjb.school.nz 
Principal: Mr Dee Luckin

Term 1 Week 6 Friday 10 March 2023

EVENTS
BOT Meeting
Tue 21 March, 6pm

Golf Day
Sun 26 March

Marae Overnight Stay - 
Year 6
28-29 March

Marae Visit - Yr 1-5
29 March

BOT Meeting
Tue 23 May, 6pm

From the Principals Desk...
Kia ora whanau. 

You will be aware through the 
media and various other means 
that Primary school teachers 
and Principals have voted to 
take industrial action in relation 
to their current col lective 
agreement.

Our Board of Trustees are 
awaiting formal notification of 
the industrial action.  All that 
we can ask at this point is 
that our families are prepared 
for the school to be closed 
for instruction on Thursday 
16th March.  

The Board will inform you more 
fully of their actions as soon as 
they have formal notification of 
the strike. 

Welcome: We would like to 
welcome the following new 
students to SJB school and 
their parents to our school 
community: 
Kawakawa - Marial Lijo and her 
parents Milu and Lijo. 
Koromiko - Archer Leng and his 
parents Casey and Jake. 

Swimming sports: We had a 
blast on Friday at our swimming 
sports.  It turned out to be a 
perfect day to be in the pool.  All 
staff were really impressed with 
our tamariki attitudes towards 
each event.  As Principal it is so 
fulfilling watching children give 
everything a go and pushing 
themselves to their own limits.    
I also really enjoyed seeing our 
Year 5 and 6 children take part 
and experience some safety 
skills in deep water.  It was 
g r e a t s e e i n g p a r e n t s , 
grandparents and friends of our 
school supporting our children 
as well.  We love our parental 
support and are so happy that 
you get to be with us and 
e x p e r i e n c e t h e k i d s ' 
enjoyment.  A special thanks to 
our parent lifeguards who spent 
a fair bit of time in the pool 
p r o v i d i n g s u p p o r t a n d 
reassurance.  Splitting the 
event into three parts senior, 
middle and junior worked well 
for us as numbers were low and 
children were finished within an 
hour.  Thanks Mrs Welsh, Mr 

Page and Mr Moorby for 
organising a great day. 

Cricket: This week our Year 5 / 
6 Senior cricket team attended 
the Dean Robinson Year 5 & 6 
Festival Cricket day.   The team 
included Rocco Wood, Enzo 
Lagula, Grayson Herlihy, Toby 
Wales, Jack Landrigan, Abel 
Tariau, Finn Gunson, Caleb Asi 
and Asher Pretty-Taylor.  Three 
other schools took part as well.  
The team played two 20 over 
games and won their final 
against Strat ford Pr imary 
School.  Feedback from parents 
and Mr Page showed that the 
boys played as a team, dug 
deep when there was a bit of 
pressure and they all displayed 
great skills and sportsmanship.  
We are incredibly proud of our 
cricket boys.   

Community Consultation:  
We are at the initial stage of 
unpacking the New Zealand 
Curriculum refresh that will be 
ready to implement later this 
year.  In preparation for this 
refresh the Board and I are 
seeking feedback from our 
community over the coming 
weeks.  Initially we will send a 
link to a short survey through 
HERO in relation to our schools 
vision.  I would really appreciate 
your feedback and views. We 
will follow this consultation with 
others focused on our values. 

School Mass: Thank you to our 
whanau who joined us on 
Sunday at our Term 1 school 
Mass.  I always look forward to 
and thoroughly enjoy spending 
time with our families and 
children at Mass.  The highlight 
for me is always our children’s 
singing, prayers and readings.  
Thank you a lso for your 
kindness and generosity shown 
t o w a r d s o u r F o o d B a n k 
collection. 

Marae Visit and Stay Over: 
We are real ly exc i ted to 
reestablish our biennial Marae 
visit and stay over.  We will 
once again be welcomed onto 
Muru Raupatu Marae and enjoy 
some time learning about the 
local history and taking part in 
whanau based activity.  This 

year due to large numbers of 
tamariki and limited space only 
our Year 6 will sleep over.  
Details and permission slips 
have been sent out on HERO.

SJB Ambrose Golf Day - How 
can you help? We are really 
pleased to be again this year 
with the support of Taranaki 
S tee l fo rmers ho ld ing our 
Ambrose Golf Day.  This will be 
run by our Community Group 
and they will soon be seeking 
help and support on the day. 

HOW CAN YOU HELP? The 
Community Group would like to 
request volunteers to help on 
the day and also collecting 
spot prizes. If you would like to 
donate vouchers or prizes, 
please drop off to Andrea in the 
office by next Friday 17th March. 
If you would like to volunteer 
y o u c a n e m a i l o r t e x t 
Sonya_nz@hotmail.com or 
021812585 to sign-up to help 
volunteer on the day. 

We appreciate any support of 
time that you are able to give. 
This is our big community fund-
raiser and a great day out for 
both teams and helpers.

mailto:Sonya_nz@hotmail.com
mailto:office@sjb.school.nz?subject=
http://www.sjb.school.nz
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Our School Core Values

Love Resilience Co-operation Service

Ruma Koromiko and Puriri decorated 
Gabby's Tree yesterday to celebrate her 
21st birthday.

During week 8 from the 20th March through to 24th March the SJB staff will be participating in our annual 
RANDOM ACTS OF KINDNESS WEEK to honor and remember Gabby. We would love you to join us. This year is 
extra special as it is her 21st Birthday and Gabby's younger brother Harry has also now joined the St. John Bosco 
family (in Ruma Puriri). Share with your teacher what RAK's you have been doing in Gabby's name. We look 
forward to hearing your plans! 



Sj John Bohco School
Prehenjh okr ÃÁÃÄ

APbURVe GROf Da\
:LWK WKH VXSSRUW RI TaUaQaNi SWeeOfRUPeUV ZH DUH SURXG WR
SUHVHQW RXU PDMRU IXQGUDLVHU IRU 2023:
DQ AMB5O6E GROI 7RXUQDPHQW

WHEN Skndas ÃÇjh March
WHERE Wehjoqn Golf Clkb
TIME ÂÂ�ÁÁam Sjarj

HeUe iV hRZ \RX caQ chRRVe WR heOS XV:

⚪ Sponhor
a Hole

GHW \RXU FRPSDQ\¶V ORJR/DG GLVSOD\HG RQ D ODUJH GLJLWDO ELOOERDUG
DW 5HJLVWUDWLRQ, DW WKH FRRG 7HQW GXULQJ WKH GD\ IRU PD[LPXP

IRRW WUDIILF FRYHUDJH, RQ D ODUJH VFUHHQ LQ WKH FOXEURRPV GXULQJ
SUL]HJLYLQJ, DQG RQ WKH WHDPV¶ VFRUHFDUGV.

IQ DGGLWLRQ VSRQVRUV ZLOO EH SURPRWHG LQ WKH 6FKRRO¶V QHZVOHWWHU
DQG RQ RXU FDFHERRN SDJH.

¹ÄÁÁ
PeU HROe

⚪
Sign kp a

Team
7HDPV RI 4 - 6 POD\HUV

6HULRXV/6RFLDO/NRQ GROIHUV DOO ZHOFRPH!
¹ÄÁ per
Plaser

⚪ Make a
donajion

DRQDWH D VSRW SUL]H, D YRXFKHU (H.J. IURP D ORFDO FDIp, 5HEHO
6SRUW RU VLPLODU) ZH VKDOO XVH DV D VSRW SUL]H, RU PDNH D FDVK

GRQDWLRQ. AOO GRQDWLRQV DUH JUHDWO\ DSSUHFLDWHG.

Yokr
Choice

⚪
Help on
jhe das

6XSSRUW XV ZLWK WKH VHWXS, VLJQLQJ LQ SOD\HUV, WKH BBQ, VHOOLQJ
IRRG DQG GULQNV, VHUYLQJ DIWHUQRRQ WHD, WKH SUL]H JLYLQJ RU

SDFNLQJ XS. AQ KRXU RU WZR LV DOO WKDW LV QHHGHG.
Yokr jime

Name ¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢

Bkhinehh Name ¥if addlicable¦ ¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢

Conjacj Nkmber ¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢¢

ReWXUQ WhiV fRUP WR Whe VchRRO Rffice µCRPPXQiW\ GURXS¶ BR[
FRU PRUH LQIRUPDWLRQ FRQWDFW:
BHQ 6LIIOHHW EHQ.VLIIOHHW@JPDLO.FRP 0273165714
DHH LXFNLQ SULQFLSDO@VME.VFKRRO.Q] 021582546
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SJB Ambrose Golf Day: We are really pleased to be again this year with the support of Taranaki Steelformers holding our 
Ambrose Golf Day.  This will be run by our Community Group and they will soon be seeking help and support on the day. 

HOW CAN YOU HELP? The Community Group would like to request volunteers to help on the day and also 
collecting spot prizes. If you would like to donate vouchers or prizes, please drop off to Andrea in the office by next 
Friday 17th March. If you would like to volunteer you can email or text Sonya_nz@hotmail.com or 021812585 to sign-up to 
help volunteer on the day. 

We appreciate any support of time that you are able to give. This is our big community fund-raiser and a great day out for 
both teams and helpers.

mailto:Sonya_nz@hotmail.com
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Our School Core Values

Love Resilience Co-operation Service

R  E  S  I  L  I  E  N  C  E

I can do all things through Christ who  strengthens me. 

Philippians 4:13

THE POPE’S PRAYER INTENTION for March 2023        
For victims of abuse:    We pray for those who have suffered harm from members of the Church; may they find winning 
the Church herself a concrete response to their pain and suffering.

Message from the Parish…  

FIRST RECONCILIATION | FIRST HOLY COMMUNION PROGRAMME  

A parent / caregiver Information and Registration Session will be held on Thursday 29 
March, 7.00pm in the St Joseph’s church hall.   If you are considering these Sacraments 
for your child this year, you will need to come along and hear what the Programme entails 
for this year.   Click here for the letter from Father Simon 

Please click here for the latest Parish Newsletter   

Love is the only light which can constantly illuminate a 
world grown dim. – Pope Francis

Later this term we will be participating in the Caritas Lenten Challenge.   The Caritas challenge is an annual event which 
gives children the opportunity to demonstrate solidarity with those living in poverty or injustice.  
This year the focus is Fiji...      More information about this will come out soon. 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1ry6EfxPaP7fvG4N06hbDs0yPfhTjGZSeYyu77iL3_GA/edit?usp=sharing
https://www.catholicparishnp.nz/assets/Uploads/newsletter/12-March-2023.pdf


Mission Statement
To provide a Catholic environment where children’s rights and individual needs are always considered, 

independence and confidence are fostered and children are challenged to produce their best efforts.
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Class Mass 

Attending Mass is important for supporting the RE program in classrooms.    
We invite and encourage you to attend these Masses where possible.  

Week 7 Wednesday 15th  March Totara / Kauri

Week 8 Wednesday 22nd  March Pohutukawa / Kowhai

Week 9 Wednesday 29th March Horoeka / Nikau

Week 10
HOLY WEEK
Wednesday 5th April

Karaka / Rimu

Messages from the Palmerston North Diocese 

Cyclone Relief Appeal
The Cyclone Relief Appeal has received many generous donations to help those in desperate need following Cyclone 
Gabrielle. Donations have now surpassed $100,000 and the process of distributing these funds to those most in need is 
now in progress, in collaboration with local leaders across impacted areas of the diocese. We are immensely grateful to 
all those who are providing support to those in need in many ways. 
Donations can still be made directly online to the Catholic Charities Foundation by direct bank transfer to 
02-0630-0237950-010 with references: “Cyclone” and “your surname and init ials” (Please email 
reception@pndiocese.org.nz with your email details for a receipt.) 
Donate today to help families and communities who have been affected at https://pndiocese.org.nz/cyclone  

Tumanako 
Tumanako is our monthly diocesan e-newsletter.   If you haven’t already signed up to receive this directly, you can do so 
at https://pndiocese.org.nz/signup  
 
National Liturgy Office Resources for Lent 
The National Liturgy Office has prepared substantial parish and personal Lent resources, as well as a link to the 
important Caritas Lenten Appeal. 
Go here for the resources for Week Three:  
https://www.nlo.org.nz/news-and-events/media-releases/lent-2023-week-three/ 

https://pndiocese.org.nz/cyclone
https://pndiocese.org.nz/signup
https://www.nlo.org.nz/news-and-events/media-releases/lent-2023-week-three/


Mission Statement
To provide a Catholic environment where children’s rights and individual needs are always considered, 

independence and confidence are fostered and children are challenged to produce their best efforts.
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The countdown is on for our April 
Holiday Programme! You will be 
able to book online from week 8!

Have a Go Day is for students year 3 to 8 
only 
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131 Powderham Street 
06 757 5609 / admin@nks.co.nz / nicholsonslawyers.co.nz
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Lyndsay Mussen 
Investment Adviser

Dave Fuller 
Investment Adviser

lyndsay.mussen@forsythbarr.co.nz 
027 339 3894

dave.fuller@forsythbarr.co.nz 
021 813 751 ��
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PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SPONSORS


